
         Dear Cornerstone UMC Family, 

 Recently, I had the great pleasure of 

sharing about the church vision I developed for 

2025 after much prayer and reflection with God. 

Our theme for this year is for us to be: 

"United in Prayer, Empowered for Purpose." 

 

 Prayer is so important to help us grow our 

relationship with God and to know God’s will for our lives. It empowers 

us by quieting our busy minds and allows us to focus on talking with 

our heavenly Father. The more we pray the deeper our relationship to 

God will be and we will be less stressed, anxious, and worried. Prayer 

helps us to be spiritually filled up and energized to be able to manage 

all of life’s challenges. Once we are recharged in spirit, we can then 

have the strength, energy, and focus to live out our faith more effec-

tively for the glory of God. 

 

 The last couple of years after the Covid pandemic, I have had 

the pleasure of visiting with many families who attend our church. One 

of the topics I love discussing with our church families is about their 

desire for the future of Cornerstone UMC. What are their hopes and 

dreams for our community? The overwhelming response I heard was 

for our church to grow with more people to build on the legacy of Cor-

nerstone UMC for the glory of God. As I took this into account, I spent 

time praying to God to make our dream of growing with more people a 

reality. So here are a few ways I have produced for us to do that:  

1. Google Maps & Yelp Reviews - One of the most helpful ways we 

can do outreach is by writing an online review on Google Maps 

and Yelp to share about why we love our church. Contact me at 

(509) 202-2584 if you would like instructions on how to write one of 

these online reviews. I am happy to help! 
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     Message from our Pastor John Mark Wang 

 

 Sundays:  11:30 am  
                     Worship in person /On-line 

Service  

 Tuesdays  10:00 am 

           Women’s Bible Study 

 Wednesdays  10:00 am  

          New Life Fellowship  - Seniors 

   2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month 

 Fridays   7:30pm 

     BASIC Fellowship– Young Adults 

  1st and 3rd  Fridays of the month 

 Friday Night Fellowship 

7:30pm TGIF  

Adult Bible Study  

8:00 pm EXTRA College/Career &  

AM/PM  Youth Group   

2nd and 4th Fridays of the month  

 Saturday  11:30 am 
        Men Mentoring Men 

        Last Saturday of the month 

 

Contact us for more info on  

Zoom/Discord 

Meetings at this time 

Days and time are subject to change 

Worship the Lord  
with Us 

 

Cornerstone 
UMC 

2050 Valencia Ave. 
Placentia, CA 

92870 
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    2. Prayer Booth – We will discover our community’s needs by setting up a 

prayer booth for our outreach to meet new people. Praying with a person gives God 

an open door to touch a person’s life. Making a prayer booth service available allows people who 

want prayer to sit and visit with our volunteers. Prayer booths are an opportunity for evangelism that 

is not aggressive. Guests expect to talk a little about their spiritual needs while visiting our prayer 

booth. The prayer booth is an expression of our church’s love for the community and lets the com-

munity know where Cornerstone UMC is located. Join me if you would like to help with planning and 

volunteering! 

 

3. Prayer Book - I encourage you to read "Power Through Prayer" by E.M. Bounds. You can find 

a copy on Amazon.com. 

 

This book is full of wisdom and will deepen your understanding of prayer 

and its power. It was written for pastors and preachers, but I have found if you 

replace those words in the text with “follower of Jesus,” it will have just as pro-

found of an impact on you as it did for me. We can do nothing significant apart 

from God, and developing our understanding of prayer will help us to pray 

more fervently and commune with God to better our spiritual lives and the lives of others. 

Each chapter is just 1-3 pages long, and as I read it the Holy Spirit convicts my heart to pray 

for others with more love and reverence. It will change your perspective on the power and 

eternal value of prayer. 

 

4. Meeting New Friends - Simply put, if we desire to grow with more friends in our church we 

must meet new people. One of the ways we can do this is by joining a community group outside the 

church to make new friends. Any hobby or interest you have with others is an opportunity to make 

new friends, invite people out to lunch, and have fun. I will be joining a local area volleyball group to 

make new friends and develop new friendships. Once new friendships develop it will be much easier 

to invite them to church gatherings because we enjoy each other and want to spend more time to-

gether. Sharing our faith does not have to be scary, confrontational, or a debate. Rather, a chance to 

invite someone you care about to enjoy more time together at church where they can meet Jesus. 

 

 If you have any questions or thoughts, please let me know.  

     May God bless you, your family, and our church family. 

    In Christ, 

             Pastor John 

   

         Pastor’s Message (contd.) 
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 The January and February 2025 mission offerings were 

given to the California-Pacific Conference’s Los Angeles Fire     

Recovery Fund. Through the generosity of our church family,   

Cornerstone was able to contribute $2,500 to the Fire Recovery 

fund, in addition to Target gift cards that were individually do-

nated to assist Altadena UMC members affected by the fires. 

Ever since the fires devastated the Altadena and Pacific Pali-

sades areas, Cal-Pac’s Western Jurisdiction United Methodist 

Volunteers in Mission have been boots on the ground to help. 

The next phase of recovery is crucial and can benefit from continued financial support with either gift 

cards or cash donations.   It's a reminder that even when the initial crisis passes, the road to recov-

ery continues for those affected. 

 The March mission offering will be used to purchase sack lunch items for the Lunch and 

Shower Ministry. On the 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month in the parking lot of Fullerton First 

UMC, the Lunch and Shower ministry may host anywhere from 70-100 guests. Sack lunches are 

provided which contain applesauce or another fruit cup, peanut butter or cheese sandwich crackers, 

soft granola bars, breakfast fruit bars and trail mix packets. Over the course of a year, that would be 

over 1,800 sack lunches!  

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

January -  March 2025 Issue      Cornerstone UMC News          Page 3 

Missions . . .  Stacey Loy Wong 

 



 

 For the past 2 years, the Lunch and Shower Ministry has 

had a project through the Love Fullerton service day to solicit 

sack lunch items from community organizations. Cornerstone is 

proud to be able to join with other churches, nonprofit groups, and 

community members to serve the homeless.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Thank you Cornerstone Family, for contributing to the      

 Missions offerings and/or donating items.   
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Missions . . .  Stacey Loy Wong 



         2024 was a big year celebrating retirement for our HUGS brothers Alex, Ken, and Al!   
HUGsters are getting oldster. . . :O)   Any opportunity to celebrate together is guaranteed fun!     Al 
and Celeste hosted a festive HUGS Christmas gathering with games, delicious food, and friendship.  
We made new friends with Jesse, Kevin and Cheryl’s neighbor, and Jose, a friend of Peter’s 
buddy Adolph. We are so blessed to have our community of friends to journey through life with. 
Come join us any time! 

HUGS Friday Nights TGIF 

  In HUGS Friday nights, we meet monthly for dinner and fellowship! It gives us time to catch up 
and get to know each other more! We are open to recommendations on restaurants and activities!  

  We continued journeying with Jesus and the disciples in The Chosen series. We feel like we are 
experiencing these events personally, as if transported there. Both Old and New testaments are 
woven together. Sheree introduces teaching videos by Brandon Robbins and others, alongside the 
episodes, for Biblical insights. We search the scriptures to learn more about Jesus’ actions and 
words, and learn more about the culture and times the Biblical stories were set in. We are learning to 
take risks like the early disciples were sent out to do!   

 

 While we wait for the release of Season 5 of The Chosen (in theaters March 28, 2025 and 
streaming on Prime Video June 2025), we have explored other topics. We were greatly moved 
by Lysa Terkeurst’s “Forgiving what you can’t forget” teaching, in making peace and creating a 
life that is beautiful. We were also moved by Arno’s “Learning to say I love you” and Johnny 
Chang’s “Soft white underbelly,” profound sharing of an ex-gang member. We listened 
to Charles Stanley’s “When facing storms in our life.” We watched a fun side of Moses and the 
burning bush in Ken Davis’ “A Wimpy Prophet.” Our own HUGS brother Ronnie led us in a 
study on the life of Nicodemus. We had movie night, watching “Sight,” which showed the resil-
ience of a young man who developed life changing practices as an eye surgeon, against great odds. 

We discussed Rick Warren’s sermon on “Worry.”    

  Sheree shared: “I love seeing how God leads us every Friday night. Whether we watch a video, 
read a study guide, grab a bite to eat, or just share with one another, it’s clear that He is always at 
the center. He causes things to happen and they’re not coincidences! I feel safe sharing with my 
friends in the group, and we always go home feeling uplifted.”  

 

HUGS . . .  Cheryl Hasegawa 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vVGh0kxR0lQ
https://youtu.be/gWplgR3t_Ck?feature=shared&t=13
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=7LG1iSXKfbw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HQkFNZaIly8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=S82EJ14zlMc


 Peter reflected : “I am so thankful for HUGS and the fellowship, friendship, and spiritual 
growth that I have gained from it. In HUGS, the closeness that I feel from my new friends is some-
thing I have never shared in past churches I have attended. Thus, the courage I now have to share 
my message(s) with my church family!” Peter will share a testimony in church, in May! “The Chosen 
experience, so well led by Sheree has taken all of us back to biblical times to walk and learn from 
Jesus. This is so special, as it is our common thread. I look forward to growing to my fullest as a 
Man of God.”  
 
       Gary shared: “I love how our Friday night group has grown in our faith together. We are so 
close and support each other in our prayers and love. We also have a text prayer chain where we 
can share any of our concerns or health issues, when needed. I’ve also been able to forge a deeper 
friendship and relationship with each person. I’m looking forward to growing my faith and knowledge 
of the bible; learning through the different studies with The Chosen, testimonies and different topics 
like Forgiveness and Heaven. I really look forward to our Friday night studies.” 
 
      Denise shared: “During difficult times, HUGS group has been kind and supportive friends. We 
try to make it to at least the monthly dinners, but looking forward to getting back to more of the 
weekly groups again— I enjoy both small and large group sharing and connection.”  
 
   Cheryl reflected: “I really like journeying with the disciples, my friends & Jesus through The     
Chosen. It’s like we’ve walked through the Narnia door and are having this life changing 
experience together, challenging ourselves to be more bold, less fearful, and more grateful. Our 
HUGS sisters and brothers have been with Kevin and me through the hardest challenges. I feel I 
can rely on my friends, and be myself. I admire and am growing stronger by watching my sisters and 
brothers. I want all of my family and friends to have a community like HUGS. 
 
    Many of us have longed to have a fuller understanding of heaven so this month we embarked on 
a NEW study led by Celeste called “The Case for Heaven.” This is for our own comfort and 
knowledge, and so that we can share with others a full confidence and peace in knowing the won-

ders of what God has in store for us over the rainbow 
bridge. This is a video discussion series which has al-
ready prompted fun and meaningful sharing.  

All of our Friday nights are “Come as you are,” and 
“Jump in any time!”   

HUGS . . .   Cont’d 
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   Extra . . .   Ryan Low  
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Thanks to Betty Loh-Chen for interviewing Charlene and Anne!   

 

       Meet Charlene Eaton who has been attending Cornerstone since 

August 2024.  For the past year, she was a caregiver for her husband and 

was looking for a new church.  She knew of PUMC and when looking on 

the Internet, came across Cornerstone.  She said she was nervous being 

a first-time visitor but found the people to be very warm and welcoming.  

She appreciated the fact that she was encouraged to stay for the lunch-

eon ministry.  She has since been participating with the New Life fellow-

ship.  

 Charlene was born in New York but was raised in Los Angeles.  

She has a son and a daughter and currently resides in Fullerton.  She is 

retired after working 25 years for the State of California as a Worker's 

Compensation Claims Adjuster.  Her hobbies include baking and cooking.  

She also enjoys line dancing and is an avid Los Angeles Dodgers fan.  She has fond memories of 

the many trips she took with her husband going to various baseball stadiums across the U.S. 

 She appreciates the friendships and support she has received and especially being able to 

honor her late husband at the All Saints Day  celebration.  She looks forward to meeting and getting 

to know more people at church. 

 

 

 

Anne Su visited Cornerstone last September after looking on 

Google for a church near her home.  She liked what she experienced, 

a community of “Brothers and Sisters who love God” and enjoyed the 

friendly vibe.  Besides regularly attending on Sundays, she partici-

pates with BASIC when she can. 

Anne was born and raised Taiwan.  She considers herself an in-

trovert, however came to the U.S., by herself at age 15, to attend high 

school in Portland, OR.  After graduating HS, she attended USC, ma-

joring in Economics and Mathematics.  She works as a data engineer 

for a large real estate finance company. 

In her spare time, Anne enjoys  cooking, board games and 

“serious” hiking.  She is looking forward to the next All Church Hike 

and Dine event. 
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   DJ Ramos – Interview 3/12/25    By Cheryl Hasegawa 

 I’m honored to interview our friend, and newer member of HUGS, DJ 
Ramos, (Darius Jose). He joined HUGS about 2 years ago. He lives next door 
to Nancy & Kevin Okada, and Kevin and I invited DJ to share the excitement of 
watching The Chosen series together on Friday nights. One of DJ’s best memo-
ries in HUGS, is the first meeting with dinner at Mimi’s. He sat next to Gary,   
Stacey, Benny and Sheree who had her little bug lamp (to ward off mosquitoes). 
He had such a great time laughing and talking with everyone.   

 

 DJ departs in two days for his High School Reunion in Las Vegas. 
Friends are coming from the Philippines, where he grew up and many other states in the US. He has a nice 
group of friends who stay in touch. DJ grew up in Las Pinas, Manila, Philippines. He’s the eldest of four sib-
lings, so he was the responsible one, helping to raise his youngest brothers (and change their diapers). He 
also had the aptitude to do home repair, fixing and maintaining their home. He learned how to repair cars and 
do electrical work from his uncles. This serves him now as the BioMed Technician at Fresenius Medical Care 
dialysis center. There, he repairs and maintains the whole facility, the RO water system and the dialysis ma-
chines. For 27 years, he has been the person everyone trusts when things go wrong in the facility he’s cover-
ing. He organizes all of the supplies, orders and manages all the shipments that come in. 

 

 DJ earned a BS in Electronics & Communications Engineering. After college he had an opportunity to 
live for 6 months in France in an exchange program, working with a French company, writing and doing elec-
tronic testing. It was full immersion in Française!    DJ became moderately fluent in French with a local accent 
by the time he departed! He then came to live with family in the US; in Boston, Arizona and  California!   

 

 DJ has a really strong faith in God. “Our family was always religious. I went to Catholic school from 
preschool through High School and considered going to seminary to become a priest, along with Engineering 
school.” DJ has a heart for serving. He is humble and generous. He continues to support his family at home, 
in every way he can. “We learned a lot from the priests at school, about all of the stories and characters of the 
Bible.” DJ has been widowed two times. He met his first wife Diane through work and his second wife Betty, 
at church. Betty and DJ celebrated 17 years together. Nancy and Cheryl met Betty after moving next door. DJ 
and Betty served a lot at church together and did quite a bit of traveling.  

 

 DJ enjoys a lot of sports and traveling. He is a super star bowler in his league! He has bowled a 279 
game, with 9 strikes and a spare! They have tournaments in Las Vegas. DJ enjoys volleyball, hiking and bik-
ing. You’ll see him out riding in town on a sunny day. Last month he reunited with his father and sister and 
her family in Singapore, after 15 years apart. He listens to Philippine music or 1980’s rock at work, and likes 
classical and jazz too. DJ is a great fan of Star Wars. He has full Jedi gear, the robe, two light sabers with 
sound and a vast number of iconic Star Wars shirts. 

 

 We’re so glad our friend DJ’s bowling league moved to Thursdays so he could join our crew on Fri-

days. DJ says he is so glad he’s part of HUGS. He feels comfortable sharing and appreciates the studies we 

have completed together. He was moved by the new focus on “A Case for Heaven.” He has many favorite 

Bible verses, but one that echoes in his mind is “Jesus, remember me when you enter your kingdom” (Luke 

23:42), said the thief from his cross. This is the promise of our sure reunion with God, and the confidence 

and peace it gives us in our lives today. 
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    BASIC Ministry Update: Growing Together in Faith and Fellowship 

 
 Over the past several months, our BASIC ministry has been thriving as we continue to grow 
in faith, fellowship, and purpose. One of the most exciting changes has been our merger with some 
of the infrastructures of the college group "Extra." This collaboration has brought fresh energy and 
new opportunities to our community, allowing us to better serve our members and align our mission. 

 

 To accommodate the schedules of our 
attendees, we’ve shifted our study gatherings 
from every other Thursday to every other       
Friday. This small change has made a big differ-
ence, enabling more of us to come together 
consistently. Our studies have alternated be-
tween topical explorations and deep dives into 
the red letters of Jesus—His very words as    
recorded in Scripture.  Most recently, we’ve 
tackled thought-provoking themes like the      
relationship between doubt and faith, and the 
importance of aligning our priorities and         
attitudes with God’s calling for our lives. These 
discussions have sparked rich conversations 
and encouraged us to reflect on how we live out 
our faith day by day. 

 
      Beyond our studies, BASIC has hosted a few 
memorable events to strengthen our bonds as a 
group. Our annual holiday cocktail party was a 
highlight, as we reflected on the blessings of the 
season with a light hearted gift exchange over 
light food and drink. More recently, we enjoyed a 
"Battle of the Sexes" night—an evening of light-
hearted competition that brought out our group’s 
playful spirit and camaraderie. These gatherings 
have reminded us how vital community is to our 
spiritual journey. 
 
      As we look ahead, the enthusiasm in BASIC 
is growing. Our group is eager to dive into more 
deep conversations about the Bible and to continue sharing life together in the coming months. 
We’re grateful for how God is moving among us, and we invite anyone interested to join us on this 
journey of faith, discovery, and connection. Stay tuned for more updates—and mark your calendars 
for our next Friday study! 

In Christ, 

The BASIC Ministry Team 

    BASIC . . .   Jonathan Chen  
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New Life . . . Betty Loh-Chen 
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 New Life continues to meet twice a month providing fellowship and support for our seniors.  

About once a month, we meet in the Fellowship Hall to play cards or board games, but we have 

also done a lot of other things to brighten our lives. 

 New Life had a wonderful visit last September with May Lou at 

Ivy Park in Fullerton, where she now lives.  Over 25 New Lifers gath-

ered in the large meeting room upstairs where we enjoyed ourselves 

visiting and singing Broadway tunes.  We really appreciated Alex Yu 

accompanying us and keeping us on key.  Later, after we had lunch, 

many of us took a tour of the Ivy Park living areas to see what they 

had to offer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

               Rebecca Louie shared her talents with us and showed New 

Lifers how to make greeting cards.  Rebecca provided all the supplies 

and pre-cut lots of shapes appropriate for the Fall season.  Even the 

men enjoyed creating the festive cards. 

 

 

 



 In December, New Life had their Christmas luncheon in the large banquet room at Sizzlers.  

One could hear a lot of conversation and laughter during the meal.  For entertainment, 12 

“volunteers” joined in singing “The 12 Days of Christmas”, accompanied by Alex Yu and 

“performing” with the colorful signs created by Lydia and Dick Chu’s son, Court.  It was indeed  

entertaining, with Kay Wong running back and forth trying to keep everyone on cue.  Someone sug-

gested we do an encore at church on Sunday, but we’ll need a little more practice before performing 

for a larger audience! 

 

 

 

 In February on a beautiful sunny day, a group of New Lifers and HUGS visited the Hsi Lai 

Buddhist Temple in Hacienda Heights.  The docent led us on a leisurely tour of the extensive 

grounds, Bodhisattva Hall, Main Shrine, and museum.  It was interesting to learn about their      

practices and beliefs. 

 

 In March New Lifers are joining  members from PUMC in the Small Group 6 week study led 

by Pastor Eric and Pastor John. They are reading and studying the book, “The Walk” by Adam 

Hamilton. 

 
 
  
  

New Life . . .  Cont’d  
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Praise the Lord!  Pastor John and Reesy welcomed  

Baby Jordan,  born on September 8, 2024.   

         What a beautiful blessing and testament to God’s love and faithfulness. As you embark on 

this incredible journey of parenthood, may your hearts be filled with joy, your days with laughter,   

and your home with boundless love.  We’re overjoyed for your family and look forward to 

watching him grow!    
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Come to Church to Meet  Baby Jordan  

Tuesday Women’s Study . . .  Wendy Yu 

 The Tuesday Women’s Study group have been meeting on Tuesday mornings from 10 am -

12 pm in the Purple Room or on Zoom and recently started a new study on “Encouraging One      

Another,” by Nicole Johnson from the Women of Faith series. We also are going through a new daily 

devotional, “New Morning Mercies.”  We have a quarterly lunch out and last November had a 

cookie-making session for the Thanksgiving lunch to provide for the Shower and Lunch Ministry in 

Fullerton.  

 



Cornerstone United Methodist Church 
Lay Leadership Report for 2025 

Administrative Council 

 Pastor: (non-voting)   John Mark Wang 
 Administrative Council Chair  Jon Chen  
 Finance    Al Wong 
 Trustee Chair    Steve Louie 
 SPRC     Stacey L. Wong 
 Worship    Anita Lee, Cheryl Hasegawa, Sheree Low 
 Missions    Stacey L. Wong (Interim Chair) 
 New Lifers    Betty Loh-Chen 
 BASIC     Jon and Cheryl Chen 
 EXTRA    Sarah Eng, Ryan Low, David Eng 
 Marketing and Communication Gary and Sheree Low 
 Administrative Council Secretary TBD 
 

Lay Leader     Kevin Hasegawa 

Lay Delegate to Annual Conference  Kevin Hasegawa 
  

Finance Committee 

 Finance    Al Wong 
 Shadow    Joshua Yu 
 Treasurer    Joyce Wong 
 Secretary    May Quon 
 Bookkeeper    Al Wong 
 Payroll     Judy Hayakawa 
 Administrative Council Chair  Jon Chen 
 Lay Member to Annual Conference Kevin Hasegawa 
 SPRC     Stacey L. Wong 
 Lay Leader    Kevin Hasegawa 
 Trustee Chair    Steve Louie 
 

Staff Parish Relations Committee 

 2025     Robert Quon, Stacey L. Wong, Suzanne Wong  
 2026     Andrew Fong, Gary Low 
 2027     Betty Loh-Chen, Byung-Mee Choung, Dianna Wong 
 Lay Leader    Kevin Hasegawa 
 

Trustees - (Chair elected by Trustees) 

 2025     Richard Fitch, Matt Chai, Steve Louie (Chair) 
 2026     Bock Louie, Joshua Yu 
 2027     Charlie Lou, Benson Fong, 
 

Lay Leadership Committee (Nominations)  

2025     Alex Yu, Cheryl Chen, Mabel Joe  
2026     Pam Fitch 

 2027     Katie Chai 
 Lay Leader    Kevin Hasegawa 
 Pastor     John Wang 

January -  March 2025 Issue      Cornerstone UMC News          Page 14 January -  March 2025 Issue      Cornerstone UMC News          

Lay Leadership Report 2025    



Ash Wednesday . . . March 5th 

  Cornerstone United Methodist Church 
Lay Leadership Report for 2025 

Worship Committee 
 Worship Chairs   Anita Lee, Cheryl Hasegawa, Sheree Low 
 Attendance Recorder   Selina Yee 
 Prayer & Praise Recorder  Wendy Yu 
 Communion Preparer   Anita Lee 
 Bulletin Publisher   Bob Yee 
 Audio/Visual System Coordinators Jon Chen, Kevin Hasegawa, Joshua Yu, Jeff Hasegawa 
 Lyrics Coordinator   Jillian Yee 
 Praise Band Team Coordinators Cheryl Chen, Katie Chai, Brad Chinn,  
      Alec Hasegawa, Ryan Low, Alex Yu 

                                                                      

Missions Committee Stacey L. Wong, Wei-ling Louie, Pam Fitch,                 
Denise Westcott 
 

Communications    Gary and Sheree Low 

 Newsletter Editor   Wei-ling Louie  
 Website    Gary and Sheree Low 

Education      
 Adult     Ed Joe and Al Wong 
 Children    Celeste Wong, Cindy Wong, Denise Westcott 
 

Joint Parish (CUMC & PUMC) Administrative Council for CUMC (5 votes*) 
 Pastor (non-voting)   John Mark Wang  
 *Administrative Council Chair  Jon Chen  
 *Lay Leader    Kevin Hasegawa 
 Chair of Parish Council  PUMC  
 *Finance Committee Chair  Al Wong 
 *Parish Board of Trustees  (elected by Trustees) 
 *Administrative Council Appointee     Rotating CUMC Member TBD 
 Treasurer (non-voting)  Bob McKinnell (PUMC) 
Joint Parish (CUMC & PUMC) Board of Trustees for CUMC (5 votes*) 
 Pastor (non-voting)   John Mark Wang 
 *Board of Trustees   Richard Fitch, Bock Louie, Charlie Lou, Steve Louie 
      ** Dick Chu would like to be a representative from CUMC 
                                for any Trustee unable to attend the meeting. 
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Lay Leadership Report  . . .  . . .  cont’d  

      Drive-thru Ash Imposition and Prayer 

 

     The Pastors from Brea UMC, Cornerstone 
UMC and Placentia UMC held a Drive-thru 
Ash Wednesday Imposition and Prayer on 
March 5th in the Brea UMC parking lot on a 
rainy Ash Wednesday from 12 noon  - 2 pm.   



 

April Calendar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cornerstone United Methodist Church  

2050 Valencia Avenue 

Placentia, CA 92870 -2040  

Phone:  714-528-3068 

Dated Material 

Do Not Delay Delivery   

Email and Address Service Requested 

DATE  

Wednesdays, March 19, 26, April 2, 9 & 16 PUMC/CUMC Combined Study  on “The Walk” 
1:00 pm  

Wednesday, April 9 Lean On Me Caregiver Support Meeting 
7—8 pm on Zoom  

Friday April 11  Join us at the Brea Regal Theater to see 
King of Kings  

7:05 pm  start time 

Sunday  Apr. 13   Palm Sunday  11:30 am  
Worship Service 

Thursday Apr. 17 Maundy Thursday Service 
7 pm with PUMC   

Sunday, April 20    Easter Sunday 
11:30 am Worship Service  

Special Easter Lunch 

Saturday, April 26   Men Mentoring Men Group 
11:30am  


